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To: Elkhart County Residents 

From:    Elkhart County Council  

Date:     June 20th,2024  

Re:   Roll Call Vote 

This is to notify the public of a roll call vote during the Elkhart County Council meeting on June 
20th,2024 @ 4:00 pm. The Council meeting was held in person and via E-Communication due to the 
COVID-19 Social Distancing. For Agenda Item:   
 
                                                      GDC, INC. Possible Tax Phase-In  
                                 Consideration and Approval of Declaratory Resolution CC-2024-18 
 
Chris Stager presented the possible tax phase-in to the Council. Cody Troeger Chief Operating Officer of 
GDC. Mt Troeger went into detail on their expansion plan. Council members had some issues that Phase 
One would only create 5 new job positions. Councilman Riegsecker stated the number of new 
employees can’t justify the loss of the amount of property tax dollars versus the amount of the income 
tax dollars.  Troeger went into detail and discussed their 3-phase plan with the Council. After a lengthy 
discussion President Stump asked for a motion.  
 
On motion made to approve by Yohn and seconded by Hess, President Stump asked for a roll call vote. 
The Council member’s votes are as follows:  
   
Bujalski: Nay  

Clark: Nay  

Graham: Nay 

Hess: Aye 

Riegsecker: Nay 

Yohn:  Aye            

Stump: Aye 

 

With a vote of 4 to 3 the Council denied the request.  This will also be reflected in the minutes from the 

Elkhart County Council meeting on June 20th,2024.  

 

Thank You 

Cindy Chadwell 

Elkhart County Council Recording Secretary  


